
 

 

Newsletter 8th Of September 2023 
Volume 8 Issue  12 

HEART BEAT 

1 

 

 

Dear Members of the Sacred Heart Community, 
 
On Friday, 7th June, our school community gathered to celebrate the 
essence of who we are and what we aspire to be—the Sacred Heart of 
Jesus. This symbol is not merely an emblem but a way of life, guiding 
us through our school values of being Faith filled, Respectful and 
Resilient Learners. These values shape our character and community, 
as exemplified by the inaugural Sacred Heart Award winners Connor 
Chapman and Mrs. Kiki Troumouliaris.  
 
Our school motto, Love One Another, is a key teaching of Jesus and a 
vital message for us all. We truly become the Sacred Heart of Jesus on 
earth by loving one another. This message is beautifully captured in 
the Sacred Heart painting unveiled by our Founding Principal, Mr Tony 
O'Brien, and our Former Principal, Ms Gez Mulvahil.  
 
The painting, created by Mrs. Christie Jacobs, is more than just a work 
of art. It symbolises and reminds us of our school story, our Sacred 
Heart story, and our mission to Love One Another.  
 
Annual School Improvement Plan Update:  
The following information provides an update on how we as a school 
community are tracking in achieving our three Annual School 
Improvement Plan goals for 2024.  

We are a small school with a big heart, and we aspire to be a 
community of inspired and inspiring educators.   

We will: By the end of 2024, implement and embed a whole school 
pedagogical approach and teaching practice.  

At Sacred Heart, our Professional Learning Communities are exploring 
High Impact Teaching Strategies, while our staff meetings have 
focused on the Science of Learning and Quality Assessment Informs 
Instruction as part of the Learning Alliance Parameter 3. A study 
proposal has been submitted to Catholic Education NT for 2-3 staff 
members to visit the Canberra and Goulburn Diocese to assess their 
impact on student reading results.  

 

 

A Blessing for our School 

Community as we 

celebrate our Feast Day … 

With gratitude for the gift 

of the presence of us all we 

ask for blessings on our 

whole Sacred Heart 

community – 

 May every classroom be a 

place of love, faith, respect, 

resilience and endless 

possibilities.  

May our staffroom and our 

playgrounds be places of 

friendship and laughter.  

May every Assembly be a 

place of connection.  

May our Library be a place 

of discovery.  

May every tree, plant, 

flower and creature call us 

to care for Our Common 

Home.  

May every snack and lunch 

serve as a reminder of those 

who are hungry.  

May every student grow in 

confidence and love of life 

and learning.  

May every staff member 

find daily vision and hope.  

May every member of our 

community help create a 

sense of belonging.  

May every leader find 

openness, patience, 

compassion and humility.  

May every parent and 

caregiver grow in wisdom.  

May every name in this 
school be blessed because 

each person is precious and 
only together can we learn 

and grow.  
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We are on track to achieve our goal, with Term 3 focused on drafting an approach and policy for teaching 
at Sacred Heart. These efforts reflect our firm commitment to enhancing educational practices and fos-
tering a community of inspired educators dedicated to student success.  

Strategic Direction: We are a small school with a big heart, and we aspire to authentically live out our 
Catholic identity. 

We will: By the end of 2024 have embedded a culture of faith filled, respectful and resilient learners. This 
will be reflected in an increase of Love One Another awards, the establishment of a School Choir and the 
implementation of a Pastoral Care and Wellbeing program in all classes. 

On Friday, May 24, we held a successful art show with over 250 attendees, receiving supportive and 
affirming feedback. Based on our school motto, the show's theme enhanced our Catholic Identity and 
allowed students to express their understanding creatively. Additionally, we have established a School 
Choir under the leadership of Ms. Ebony Maxwell, with over 20 students participating across all years. 
Our Pastoral Care and Wellbeing PLC is exploring strategies for implementing a Pastoral Care and Wellbe-
ing program in each classroom based on our School-Wide Positive Behaviors, with recommendations ex-
pected early in Term 3.  

We have already achieved a key target of this goal, and other focus areas are on track to be achieved by 
the end of 2024. 

Strategic Direction: We are a small school with a big heart, and we aspire to be an inclusive and inten-
tional learning community. 

We will: By the end of 2024, embed practices to support students to achieve a year's worth of growth for 
a year's worth of learning in Literacy.  

We are delighted to share that our collective efforts have led to significant improvements in our inter-
vention programs and student achievements, particularly in Oral Reading Fluency (ORF). The class aver-
ages have surged by 20-30 words per minute since the start of the year, with a remarkable growth in 
student accuracy. This is evident in Year 5 and 6 students, who have achieved an impressive 90% 
reading accuracy or higher. 
Our commitment to Literacy promotion remains steadfast as we eagerly anticipate exciting an-
nouncements in Term 3. We have actively participated in National Simultaneous Storytime and the 
Chief Minister's Reading Challenge, furthering our dedication to Literacy.  
A draft of the Literacy Policy and Framework and an Intervention Policy and Framework will be pre-
sented to the School Board early in Term 3. These initiatives, coupled with our dedication to fostering 
a culture of Literacy, are laying a solid foundation for student success.  
We remain steadfast in ensuring every student achieves a year's worth of growth in Literacy, and we will 
continue to monitor our efforts closely to ensure success. 
May the Sacred Heart of Jesus be everywhere loved. 

Stephen Versteegh 
 
 
Principal 
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SCHOOL INFORMATION AND UPDATES 

  

 CALENDAR 

 

WEEK 9  

KINGS 

BIRTHDAY 10TH 

JUNE 

 

WEEK 10 

SPORTS 

CARNIVAL 20TH 

JUNE 

 

LAST DAY OF 

TERM 2 FRIDAY 

21ST JUNE 

 

HOLIDAYS  

24TH JUNE TIL 

THE 12TH  JULY  

 

STUDENTS 

RESUME 15TH 

JULY  

26 

 

https://m.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100091443498856  

Please like and share our new Sacred Heart Catholic Primary 

School Facebook Page. Please see the link   above. 

 

 

Just a friendly reminder to all families that we 

are an allergy aware school.  

https://m.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100091443498856


 



 


